
10 SEPTEMBER 2021 

THE HAWTHORNS PRIMARY SCHOOL 

THEME OF NEXT WEEK:   New beginnings 

AIM:   Reflect upon the fact that we all have the opportunity  to 

change or start something new.  

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome to the new school year. I hope you and your families had a wonderful summer holiday. It is lovely to see all the 
children back in school so happy and enthusiastic.  

I would like to extend a warm welcome to all our new families joining Foundation Stage or other year groups at the 
school. I hope that the children are settling well into their classes and you are integrating well into The Hawthorns com-
munity. 

Thank you to everyone who was able to attend our ‘Meet the Teacher’ virtual meetings this week, held individually for 
each year group. I hope you found the information shared in these meetings useful and are now fully aware of the ex-
pectations for your children’s new year groups. We will share more information about each year group’s topics and ob-
jectives with you in the  next week or so, through our Teaching and Learning News.  

As you know, we have planned for a more ‘normal’ year. However, now that we are back, there is no denying the fact 
that COVID is still with us. We have already had a number of positive COVID cases within our school community. There-
fore, we are going to continue to be vigilant and keep a number of restrictions in place to mitigate the risk of the spread 
of the virus. Please could I remind you all to continue to wear a face covering all around the school site and keep your 
distance from each other. Please continue to stay at home and keep your children at home if they are not well, and 
make use of LFD tests and PCR tests as directed by Public Health England.  

Our number one goal remains the safety of our children, staff and community. Closely followed with our goal to provide 
the best education for our children, avoiding the need to send home large groups of children or a school closure. 

Stay safe, stay well! 

Ms Razeghi 
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Tues 28th 9¸C{ Ҍ Y{мτwŜŀŘƛƴƎ ϧ tƘƻƴƛŎǎ   tǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝƻƴτпΦлл ǇƳ  

 

hŎǘƻōŜǊ 

Tues 12th LƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭ {ŎƘƻƻƭ tƘƻǘƻǎ 

όtƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƭƛŎƪ ƘŜǊŜ ǘƻ ǊŜŦŜǊ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ Ŧǳƭƭ !ŎŀŘŜƳƛŎ ¢ŜǊƳ ŘŀǘŜǎύ 

https://www.hawthorns.wokingham.sch.uk/website/term_dates_2021-2023/29333


!ǊǊƛǾŀƭ ŀƴŘ /ƻƭƭŜŎǝƻƴ !ǊǊŀƴƎŜƳŜƴǘǎ  
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All pupils can be dropped off at any time between уΥпр ŀƴŘ уΥррΣ please be aware that staff will not be availa-
ble to meet your children before this time and the gates will shut promptly at 8.55 am. 
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Foundation Stage children can be picked up at 3.25pm, 5 minutes before the rest of the pupils.  

Please ensure you are here on time, you keep your distance from other parents and leave the playground as 
soon as you have collected your child.  

If you are collecting from the KS1 playground and have a child in KS2, please remain in the KS1 playground 
and the older children will be brought to you by school staff.  
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Please note the one way system in and out of the KS1 playground. 
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tƭŜŀǎŜ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳ Řƻ ƴƻǘ ǿŀƭƪ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǊƻŀŘǎ ƻǊ ǘǳǊƴƛƴƎ ŎƛǊŎƭŜΦ  

The church gate is not for the use of parents at the moment, as it is used by Energy Kidz for breakfast and 
after school club access.  

 

¢ȅǇŜǎ ƻŦ ¢Ŝǎǘǎ ŀƴŘ ²ƘŜƴ ǘƻ ¦ǎŜ ǘƘŜƳΥ 

Please note that LFT tests should only be used for asymptomatic individuals; lateral flow tests 
ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ƴƻǘ be used to confirm COVID in anyone with symptoms.  

Furthermore, LTF tests for regular asymptomatic testing are not currently recommended for use in 
children under secondary-school age, therefore, children should only be tested as a close contact of 
a known case or if they are symptomatic; in both cases this should be by a PCR test.  

 

 

 

With the busy pace of life these days and the demands on our time it is easy to miss pieces of information and news of 

whatôs happening in the school.  

The weekly bulletin is the schoolôs regular form of communication and a good way to keep up-to-date with all that goes 

on at school. It only takes a few minutes to read and is also available on the school website, our Facebook page is also 

updated regularly with important  Information.  
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A reminder to everyone to please check your current balance to make sure your account is in credit, thank you. 

tŀǊŜƴǘǎ ƻŦ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƛƴ ¸ŜŀǊ о should be aware that now their child has moved up into the Juniors that meals are 
no longer free.   

Regular checks and reviews of the Cash Office system will be made by the finance team and if you need any        
assistance in topping up your account or on any other matter then please just call a member of the office team 
who will be glad to help.   
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Please be aware that there has 

been an increase in school lunches 

to ϻнΦмл ǇŜǊ Řŀȅ.  
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As we start the new term we would ask all  parents to be considerate when parking near 
the school and to respect the access areas and property of local residents.  

No parking is allowed on the ZIG-ZAG area or in front of the Emergency access gates. 
Please also remember that traffic using the school’s ‘turning circle’ should keep flowing at 
all times with ƴƻ ǎǘƻǇǇƛƴƎ to drop off/pick up children.  For the safety of everyone on site, 
your support is most appreciated. 

The Turning Circle is provided to enable you to safely turn around without having to make 
a three-point turn in Northway or other local roads.   

Three point turns, ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ ƻƴ bƻǊǘƘǿŀȅ, are an incredibly dangerous manoeuvre, 
putting pedestrians at risk and we hope you will all take this message on board.   

Thank you. 

5ƻƎǎ ƻƴ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƎǊƻǳƴŘǎ 

Please be aware that dogs are not allowed in the Front or Back playgrounds.  

(Puppies in arms are excluded from this, provided they are not causing distress to anyone) 

Also, please be mindful when standing at the gates that some children & adults are nervous 

around dogs, please keep them on a tight leash away from everyone. 

Thank you.  

Face Coverings 

Please continue to wear face coverings  

when dropping off & collecting your chil-

dren.  

Birthday Sweets 

Please remember that we no longer allow sweets/

chocolates to be handed out while 

on the school premises. 

This is in line with our healthy 

schools policy, to ensure that chil-

dren with allergies are not put at risk.  



¢ƻ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ŀōǎŜƴŎŜǎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŜƳŀƛƭ ŀōǎŜƴŎŜϪƘŀǿǘƘƻǊƴǎΦǿƻƪƛƴƎƘŀƳΦǎŎƘΦǳƪ 

!ƭƭ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŜƴǉǳƛǊƛŜǎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŜƳŀƛƭ ƻŶŎŜϪƘŀǿǘƘƻǊƴǎΦǿƻƪƛƴƎƘŀƳΦǎŎƘΦǳƪ 

http://www.hawthorns.wokingham.sch.uk/website/home  

Summer Watering Rota 2021 

Thank you to all of the volunteers who kindly looked after our garden during the sum-
mer months!   

We are extremely lucky to have a very active and successful PTA Committee at The Haw-
thorns School  
Please check this space each week for news and updates of upcoming events and fund-
raising opportunities.  

                                              Our congratulations to Mrs Chamberlain (formerly Hampton),  

                                              Mrs Williams (formerly Woolley)  

                                              and Mrs McKenna-Palsans who held their wedding celebrations  

                                             during the summer holidays. 

Pre -loved uniform  

Please contact Angela on dan_ange@hotmail.com  by 17th Septem-
ber. We can look into to providing you out with pre -loved uniform.  

Good to Grow with Morrisons 

6th Sept to 24th October 2021 

We have registered for this exciting new ôGood to Growõ scheme with Mor-
risons and would love you to help us get as many ôGood to Grow Tokensõ as 
possible please. 

Youõll need to be a MyMorrisons customer to take part so make sure you 
download the app and select a school to donate your Grow Tokens to. 

Finally, donõt forget to scan your app or MyMorrisons card at checkout eve-
ry time you shop to receive your Grow Tokens. Once youõve selected a 
school, youõll be able to donate your Grow Tokens to them. 

http://www.hawthorns.wokingham.sch.uk/website/home
mailto:dan_ange@hotmail.com
https://itsgoodtogrow.co.uk/

